FOR THE COMMUNITY OF HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

BOSWORTH

BUGLE

NEW MARINA PLANS REVEALED

The operators of Debdale Marina, near Kibworth, are proposing to build a new canal boat marina on the Grand Union Canal near North Kilworth. The proposals were outlined to local councillors at recent meetings of Husbands Bosworth and North Kilworth Parish Councils.

The site, adjacent to North Kilworth Wharf, straddles the boundaries of the two parishes, which, at this point, is marked by a feeder stream of the river Avon. Pontoon moorings for up to 250 boats would be provided and extensive landscaping of the water area and planting on the bankside are envisaged to improve the visual impact of the development.

Environmental assessments carried out on behalf of the developers have indicated that the proposed realignment of the stream, which runs through the site, would present negligible disruption to local wildlife and would have no impact on water movement or quality. Bunding, retaining banks and landscaping would be constructed from materials within the site and no material would leave the site.

The plan also outlines proposals to provide boat service and repair workshops, including boat lift-out facilities, hard-standing areas and boat building workshops. A boat sale and hire base, residential moorings and a chandlery outlet are also planned. Further enterprises envisaged in the proposals include a canal-side inn and restaurant with public access.

Access to the site would be via a single entrance off the A4304. Improvements to road traffic signing, highway markings and an extension of the restricted speed limited area are proposed in order to mitigate the effect of slow-moving traffic leaving and entering the site. A presentation by the developers will take place on Tuesday, November 17th from 6.30pm in North Kilworth Village Hall.

DOGGIE DO'S AND DON'TS...

With many newcomers in the village, more dog walkers are being seen. Unfortunately the village is not overendowed with footpaths and bridleways and those that we do have are very well used. Whilst it goes without saying that users of these paths should be able to do so without the constant fear of treading in dog poo, it is also worth noting that many of the established tracks are not legal rights of way. The canal towpath, for instance, is not a public right of way, but a permissive patha subtle difference that requires British Waterways only to maintain it to a standard that satisfies their Duty of Care to users.

Other unofficial paths cross farmed land and unauthorised users are technically trespassing. The old railway line is privately owned, with much of it grazed by livestock, and no right of access exists. Recent incidents of uncontrolled dogs being exercised on private land not only raises the risk of injury to livestock but may also result in injury to the pets themselves.

If you need more information about public rights of way within the parish please call the Parish Clerk on 880910.

PLANS REJECTED AGAIN

Harborough planners have rejected the recent application to redevelop the Ridgeway Yarns site on the High Street.

The proposal, forwarded by Mr. Roy Holyland, to demolish the existing buildings and erect five dwellings on the site at 5, High Street, was refused because the planners felt that the size, bulk and position of the buildings within the development would have an overbearing impact on adjacent properties.

Planners also felt that the design of some aspects of the roof line to the rear of the roadside properties was contrived, out of character and likely to have a detrimental visual impact within the village's Conservation Area.

Parish Council members had objected to the overdevelopment of the site, queried separation distances between the proposed buildings and existing dwellings and envisaged overlooking problems. They called on the applicant to reduce the number of dwellings to four, which they felt could be better accommodated within the site and would reduce the parking requirements and traffic movements.

ISSUE 159

November 2009

THE BUGLE TEAM

Editor:

Melvyn Forman

Firs Fm, Welford Rd.Tel/Fax: 880281 Email: bosworth_bugle@talk21.com

Treasurer: Ralph Horton

18 Highcroft. Tel: 880526

Advertising:

Mike & Sylvia Price

3 Highcroft. Tel: 880902

Contacts:
Jo Horton

18 Highcroft. Tel: 880526

Frances Smith

10 Butt Lane Tel: 880225

Penny Mattock

9 Fernie Court Tel: 881140 Postal Subscription/distribution: Lorrie Forman Tel: 880281

l.forman@talk21.com

www.husbandsbosworth.info

COPY DEADLINE 15th OF THE MONTH PRECEDING PUBLICATION

ALL CONKERING HEROES...

They came, they saw, they conkered! Bosworth's first crack at holding a conker championship was a great success, with over sixty contestants doing battle. Local honour was at stake with several 'incomer' teams threatening Bosworth's best. However, the winner of the team heats was the village-based Pilates group's Conker Your Core team of Matt Clarke, Rob Harwood, Ruth Lowe and Chris Lydall.

Villagers Mike Bromley and wife Elizabeth lifted the trophies for the Individual Mens and Individual Ladies titles.

In the Children's Competitions, Seb Fernandez-Smith from Sibbertoft won the under 8s trophy and Alex Garner took the 8 - 12 years title.

Thanks go to everyone who helped in organising the event: the stewards, the entertainers, stall-holders, the catering crew who beavered away in the background and all those who enjoyed conkering!

The contest will be back next year - you have been warned!

POSTBAG

From Penny Mattock & Lorrie Forman

We would like to thank everyone who has supported us in our Coast to Coast Walk in aid of Loros. Thanks go to people who helped in any way with the Talent Contest held earlier in the summer and also to friends and neighbours who sponsored us. Although we were raising money individually the amount raised together is in excess of £5,500. The walk itself was a wonderful experience, not only for the terrain and the views but also for the camaraderie and friendships made during the fortnight. We were told that it would be a 'life-changing' experience and it certainly was, not least for the fantastic feeling of achievement as we walked down to the sea at Robin Hood's Bay and then drank champagne on the beach!

Editor's Note: If you have sponsored either Penny or Lorrie and haven't yet coughed up please get in touch as soon as possible. It you didn't sponsor them but would like to donate to a good cause there's still time! Call Penny on 881140 or Lorrie on 880281.

From Kevin Hall, Bournemouth

Just wondering if anyone remembers me from 1976 - 1979. My parents ran the Cherry Tree and I attended Lutterworth Grammar School. My sister is Sara and brother Steve. My parents were Dennis and Joy (deceased). Seems a long time ago, er... it was!!

Editor's Note: If anyone would like to get in touch with Kevin I'll pass on your contact details.



RAINBOWS IN NEED...

Husbands Bosworth Rainbow Guides need new leader volunteers to enable the group to continue.

Rainbows is the youngest Girl-guiding group, for 5 to 7 year old girls. Leaders must be between 18 and 60, and will help the girls have fun, keep their Guiding Promise and follow the four Rainbow themes of Look, Learn. Laugh and Love.

So, if you have the energy, lots of enthusiasm and an hour or so each week to spare please get in touch with Alisa Harvey on 880853 or email: paharv@tiscali.co.uk

Remember - it's good to volunteer!

LOCAL CRIME FILE

IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ONANY CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET HARBOROUGH POLICE on 0116 222 2222.

Countryside Watch Co-ordinator
Henry Whatley Ext. 3875
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
NW Community Scheme No. 2123
Local Beat Team
PC 500 Andy Smalley
PC 255 Mark Sutton
PCSO 6126 Tim Harwood
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675
Rural & Countryside Liaison Officer
PC 1010 Chris Hill
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

FIREWORKS ALERT

A large quantity of professional fireworks has been stolen from a secure store in the district. These fireworks are designed to be discharged by remote control and will be extremely dangerous if any attempt is made to light them by hand. If you have any information about these please contact Market Harborough police as soon as possible on 0116 222 2222.

WATCH WORD

THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

DEYA Ltd. will commence delivery of *Yellow Pages* telephone directories in the Harborough District from the third week in October. Deliveries in our area are expected to be completed by the end of November.. To minimise the risk of identifying unoccupied addresses, delivery agents will be instructed, where possible, to leave directories out of view from the street.

However, it may be unavoidable, perhaps where no rear access is evident, that some directories will be left outside and the company is hoping to enlist the support of neighbours where possible.

Harborough Police would urge householders to keep an eye out for *Yellow Pages* left on the doorsteps of their neighbours - a clear indicator that nobody is in. Please move them out of sight until the neighbours return.

DEYA Ltd., St. Pauls Clockhouse, Reading Road, Wokingham, Berkshire RG41 1EX Contact: Sylvie Grocott 01189777227

CRIME WATCH

- •A stereo was stolen from a car parked on Green Lane in North Kilworth in an overnight raid.
- •Diesel fuel was stolen from an industrial premises on Welford Road in Husbands Bosworth.
- •A shed on South Kilworth Road in North Kilworth nothing was stolen but extensive damage was caused.
- •A satellite navigation device left inside a car parked overnight in Main Street in Mowsley was stolen.

OUTBUILDING ALERT

Harborough Police would urge all residents to ensure that their garages, sheds and outbuildings are included within their household alarm system. Casual burglars don't like alarms and will usually flee the scene when an alarm starts sounding.

POLICE REVIEW

Harborough Police are presently reviewing their Neighbourhood Policing strategy. If you have any comments on local policing issues please contact Henry Whatley at henry.whatley@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk or call 0116 248 3875.





BUILDING ROOFING PLASTERING

EXTENSIONS - ALTERATIONS GENERAL BUILDING

For a free quotation please contact James on: 01858 881794 / 07795 810607

BOSWORTH IN FOCUS

A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS

COFFEE MORNING SUCCESS

Jill, Janice & Heather would like to say thank you to everyone for their amazing help and support for the Coffee Morning for Breakthrough Breast Cancer held on Saturday, October 10th in the Church Hall. The support was astonishing, raising over £1,900 for this very worthy cause. Thank you all very much. We hope that you enjoyed the event as much as we did.

CHRISTMAS MARKET

There will be a Quality Flea Market in Husbands Bosworth Village Hall 10.00am to 2.00pm on Sunday, December 6th.

If you would like to book a table phone Karen or Nick on 880824. Proceeds for Marie Curie charity.

BOSWORTH FESTIVAL

Another warning shot across the bows! Bosworth Festival 2010 will take place on Saturday, June 26th.

LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

- Plans to erect three 125m tall wind turbines at **Gartree** have been filed with Harborough planners. The proposal, tabled by the Gartree Power Co-operative, also seeks permission to erect a control station, access roads and an anemometer on the site. Meanwhile, Nuon UK Ltd. are seeking permission to retain the 80m test mast on the **Swinford** windfarm site.
- Welford Watercolourists will be holding their Annual Art Exhibition in Welford Village Hall on Saturday October 31st and Sunday November 1st from 10.00am to 4.00pm each day. Free entry. Over 150 original paintings for sale at affordable prices, also cards for all occasions. Home made refreshments all day. Profits this year will go to The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal.
- The owners of the **Bruntingthorpe** Vehicle Proving Ground have appealed against an HDC Enforcement Notice, which seeks to stop vehicle testing following complains from local residents of excessive noise.

BOSWORTH BELLES

The next meeting of Bosworth Belles will be on Wednesday, November 25th when the group will be travelling to the BBC Good Food Show at the NEC, Birmingham.

For travel arrangements, costs and other details please call Debbie on 465434

The Belles will be enjoying a meal at a local restaurant for their first meeting of the New Year. More details later.

MILLENNIUM WOOD

There will be a Work Party Morning at the Millennium Wood on Saturday, November 7th from 9.00am to 11.00am. Everyone welcome - bring strong gloves and hand tools appropriate for clearing litter, weeds and rubbish.

PAVILION PROGRESS

The recent Coffee Morning held in aid of the Sports Pavilion funds raised £68. Many thanks to all the helpers and those who came along.

VILLAGE QUIZ

Early warning! The Handbell Ringers' Group, which was victorious in last year's Village quiz, are pleased to announce that the 2010 Quiz will take place on Friday, February 26th. More details nearer the time.

The Bell Inn is offering a revised menu

Monday to Thursday from 6.00pm until 9.00pm and Tuesday to Friday from 12noon until 2.00pm: Two meals for £10.

Saturday is Steak and Curry Night

- •Steak with chips, onion rings & mushrooms £5.75
- •Curry with rice, naan bread, poppadums & dips £5.75.

Sunday Special - the All-Day Sunday Roast 1 course £5.95

2 course £7.25

Call 880246 to book.

Halloween Party!

Saturday, October 31st

Karaoke Disco Fancy dress optional

QUARRY

At the recent meeting of the Quarry Liaison Group, Quarry Manager, Dean Godfrey, reported that the company was crushing aggregate on-site to reduce the amount of oversized rejected material. The bagging plant operated by GRS, which is partly owned by Lafarge Aggregates, was presently taking about 40% of the quarry output.

Traffic movements were put as 80% turning north towards Husbands Bosworth and 20% towards Welford. It was noted that the recent roadworks in Welford High Street had not disrupted traffic flows significantly as drivers successfully found alternative routes.

The landfill site remains closed but could open on a per-campaign basis if necessary. The group heard that the proposed start date for opening up the northern extension site is now June 2010. Before work can start a bridleway crossing would have to be installed and newt fencing erected.

The lack of in-fill material coming forward continues to be of concern. The shortfall may result in future applications to reinstate reclaimed land to lower levels or change designations from agriculture to amenity, wetland or woodland.

Security on the site has been stepped up following a number of recent incidents when diesel has been stolen and equipment tampered with. Local residents are asked to report any suspicious activity, especially at night time.

Current staffing on the site was quoted as 3 plant workers and 3 drivers at the GRS site and 5 workers on the quarry site.

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Sue Dhillon 881251
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS
Janice Staples 880668
SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316

Town & County Transfers

Private hire taxi and courier service Local and long distance taxi service Days out, nights out - up to 6 passengers

Ring Sam Moreton 01858 880545 or 07546 218637

The Bell Inn

Husbands Bosworth

Tel: 01858 880246 Your host Vanessa



NEW SPECIALS MENU! See above...

Food served every lunchtime & evening

Children's menu available Outside bars & functions catered for Take-Away 7 nights a week

Still serving the best beers! IPA, Spitfire & Bombardier on tap

NO TRICKS!

A campaign to reduce incidents of anti-social behaviour over the Halloween and Bonfire Night period is being launched by Leicestershire Constabulary in conjunction with Leicestershire Fire and Rescue Service and Harborough District Community Safety Partnership.

Halloween celebrations often involve young people taking part in 'Trick or Treat' activities. Unfortunately, in previous years, this has involved a minority of youngsters throwing eggs and flour at people and houses after the occupants decline to give them a treat.

Officers are working with shops in your area asking them to display posters stating that flour and eggs will not be sold to under-18's who are not accompanied by an adult in the run up to Halloween.

Posters which say 'No Thanks Trick or Treaters' are also being distributed to residents to display in their window if they do not wish to take part in Halloween.

Posters and leaflets are also being distributed ahead of Bonfire Night which remind residents and young people that the safest way to enjoy the night is to go to an organised event.

Police and Trading Standards will be monitoring shops which sell fireworks and targeting those suspected of selling to under-18s.

Harborough Police would urge all residents to report any incidents of anti-social behaviour on the run up to Halloween and Bonfire Night to the police on 0116 222 2222. This will allow them to provide the best possible response to any emerging issues.

CHRISTMAS SHOP EVENING Friday November 20th 7.30pm - 9.30pm in the Village Hall £1 entry to include a FREE glass of tipple! Fancy goods, gifts, Christmas stationery E-mail: charlotte@headzandhandz.co.uk Tel: 07708 350541 IN AID OF CHILDREN IN NEED

All Saints Parochial Church Council

Contact: Peter Jones 880741

Art Workshop

Contact: Ann Saxton 880971

Badminton Club

Contact: Lorrie Forman 880281

Bosworth Belles

Contact: Debbie Oliver 465434

Conservative Association

Contact: Robert Maxwell 880361

Craft Group

Contact: Tricia Day 880748

Handbell Ringers

Contact: David Staples 880668

Historical Society

Contact: Isobel Pepperill 880081 **1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit**Contact: Andrew Lambert 880922

Playing Field Committee

Playing Field Committee

Contact: Jennifer Rogers 880401

Royal British Legion

Contact: Robert Maxwell 880361

Short Mat Bowls

Contact: Frank Thorp 880003

Tennis Club

Contact: Jennifer Rogers 880401

Tower Bell Ringers

Contact: Geoff Armitage 880066

ROSEMARY WITH YOUR LAMB!

Rosemary is a common herb containing powerful antioxidants in its leaves. It may be used to treat stomach upsets, flatulence and rheumatism, improve appetite and coronary blood flow.

For asthma its oils can unblock the airway constrictions caused by histamines. It can be used internally or externally *i.e.* in shampoos. Rosemary contains carnosic acid which prevents oxidation and can stop fats going rancid.

It also contains chemicals known as acetylcholinestrase inhibitors which stop acetylcholine (a brain chemical) from breaking down.

Nicole Franklin, Reiki Practitioner

BYGONE BOSWORTH

The Historical Society's Periodical Journal

Whilst trawling through the Historical Society's Archive for information about the dedication of Husbands Bosworth's War Memorial in 1921 for the Leicestershire War Memorials Project, I came across a printed Order of Service for the dedication ceremony itself. This indicated that the unveiling was carried out by a Lt. Col. W V Faber MP. Assuming that this was Harborough's MP at the time I e-mailed Edward Garnier, our present MP, for some background information.

I was quite surprised when Mr. Garnier replied that the Leicester South (now Harborough) MP in 1921 was in fact Major Sir Keith Fraser, and that whilst Lt. Col. Faber *had* been an MP until 1918, that was in Hampshire. It's to be assumed that whoever printed the service sheets had made a mistake and nobody saw the need to question it.

Faber certainly had strong connections with Bosworth. He hunted locally in the season. His wife, whom he married in 1915, when he was 58, was Mrs. Theresa Byass, (of the Gonzales-Byass sherry dynasty) who at the time was living at Bosworth House, Berridges Lane. After their marriage they set up home at Welford Grange, Welford. One can only wonder if the real Leicester South MP was miffed at being upstaged by an outsider!

COMPLETE CAR CARE

Accident repair specialist Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding MoT repair

Valeting, full body polish
Parking sensors, handling kits, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 07710 024070
Based at Unit 2, Pebble Hall Farm

between Husbands Bosworth and Theddingworth

WOODPECKER

TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from dismantling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping small garden trees.

We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.

For free quotation and advice call Chris on: 01858 880818 www.woodpeckertrees.com

ufn

TRADE DIRECTORY 2009

G D Armitage Clock & Belfry Work

New installation, maintenance & repair Contact: Geoff Armitage 880066

Janet Armitage B & B

Bed & Breakfast

Contact: Janet Armitage 880066

Begley Plumbing & Heating

Plumbing & heating engineer.

Contact: Frank Begley 880541

Chris Begley Building Ltd.

NHBC Registered building contractor

Contact: Chris 07748 184659

Gordon Begley

Building & roofing contractor.

Contact: Gordon Begley 880028 Peter

Begley

Building contractors, flat roofing

Contact: Peter Begley 880517

Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast

AA 4**** accommodation

Contact: Jane Smith 880679

Anna Dilks RIBA Chartered Architect

Architectural services, new-build &

refurbishment

Contact: Anna Dilks 880880

Honeypot Lane Bed & Breakfast

Contact: Carolyn Goffe 880836

Joseph Morris Butchers

High class family butchers

Contact: David Morris 575210

Languard Ltd.Weed control, fumigation and insulation.

Contact: Will Kay 880898

Lodge Farm Luxury Toilet Hire

A luxury loo for your posh do!

Contact: Heidi Timms 881386

Mike Price Heating Engineer

Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair

Contact: Mike Price 880902

Paul Bolton School of Motoring

Expert driving instruction

Contact: Paul Bolton 880115

Petfriends

Pet and homecare whilst you are away

Contact: Natasha Blunt 880183

Totally Trees Ltd.

Tree surgery and stump grinding

Contact: Jacqui 01455 554182

Wharf House Kennels

Kennel and cattery services

Contact: Kim McGuigan 880905

Woodpecker Tree Surgery

All aspects of tree surgery undertaken

Contact: Chris Wright 880183

ACTIVITY GROUPS

HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Historical Society members had a glimpse into the secret life of the Second World War intelligence gathering units at their recent meeting when local historian, Mike Coleman, gave an illustrated talk about Bletchley Park and Beaumanor Hall.

The complexities of the information gathering operations and the dedication of the operators who deciphered the material that was received were clearly evident in Mike's presentation. Amongst the mind-numbing hard work involved in making sense of the German High Command's coded and cryptic messages, emerged many tales of incredible good luck that undoubtedly shortened the war and saved many thousands of lives.

Much of the infrastructure, including the original prefabricated wooden huts, the later blast-proof communication buildings and disguised antennae bases at both Bletchley and Beaumanor, much now with listed building status, is still evident.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, November 4th at 7.30pm when Sally Henshaw will unfurl the tale of the Gunpowder Plot and its local connections. For more information please call 880081.

TENNIS CLUB

The resurfacing and lighting are now completed and the court is back in use.

Tokens for the lighting may be purchased from committee members. See membership cards for contact numbers. Tokens, in the form of singel-use cards, cost £4 each and last for 1 hour.

If you have any unwanted tennis rackets, particularly junior ones, please contact Alan Lister 881391 as he will be coaching the local schoolchildren again.

It has been suggested that Tuesday evenings become an extra club night as some members play badminton on Mondays and Thursdays. Look out in next month's Bugle for a festive lunch to be held in December.

PLAYING FIELD

At the recent meeting of the Playing Field Committee it was agreed to go ahead with ordering a sign for the pavilion, which would be fixed on the roadside-facing wall.

Quotes are to be arranged for laying a concrete path around the perimeter of the pavilion to act as a 'stand-off' and to protect the drain inspection covers. After this work is completed it was suggested that the gravel in the car park should be topped up.

In reports of sporting activities during the season it was noted that the Cricket Club had enjoyed a successful season, finishing midway in the local league.

The Rounders Club had an excellent season again, winning the Knock-Out Cup, the Division 1 Trophy and the Mixed Tournament.

Work on the court lighting project and resurfacing of Number One Court had curtailed the Tennis Club's activities but this was now completed.

It was agreed that no contribution would be requested from the clubs using the playing field in the next financial year.



PETFRIENDS Pet & Home Care

PetFriends provides clients' dogs, cats and other pets the loving care that they need while you are away, right in your own home! Your pets will stay in their own secure, familiar environment and follow their customary routine and diet.

A local veterinary nurse will look after your pets and home while you are away.

Pets fed, watered and excercised. Medication administered, plants watered.

Fully insured - references available

For more information please contact Natasha Blunt VN 01858 880183 07739 467284

RECLAIM YARD

Building Materials, Doors, Beams, Fireplaces, Flooring, Garden Ornaments, Bricks etc at

Lodge Farm Antiques & Reclamation

Walton Lane, Husbands Bosworth Leics, LE17 6NN

Tel (01858) 881386 or 07720 834652 www.lodgefarmantiques.co.uk

Open Saturday 9am - 5pm Closed all day Sunday Weekdays, please call for an appointment

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Report of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday, October 6th 2009.

Present: Four Council Members, District Councillor Brian Smith, 4 members of the public, Rural Housing Officer, Richard Windley, East Midlands Housing representative April Knapp and HDC Housing Strategy Officer, Raj Patel.

The Chairman invited members of the public to address the meeting before routine business commenced.

- •Church Lane residents voiced their disappointment that no HDC officer was at the meeting to discuss HDC's stance on the Church Lane development. HDC's handling of the planning application was discussed at length. Traffic queries were reaffirmed. Council agreed to pursue the matter further.
- •The promoters of a new boatyard and marina complex adjacent to the canal at North Kilworth gave a presentation outlining their proposals. Maps and plans were available for perusal and specific queries were answered.
- •The promoters of the Rural Housing Scheme updated Council of the progress of the scheme. All the suggested sites had been ruled out but HDC planners had identified a potential site. The site was being investigated and the landowner's views were being sought.

Minutes of the Last Meeting

Minutes were approved and signed as a true and correct record of what took place.

Matters Arising

- •Cherry Tree close development no satisfactory response from the owner. Clerk asked to refer the matter to the Health & Safety Executive.
- •The cost of the cheese-press stones sign on the Old Green was considered too expensive and Council agreed to defer a decision for the time being.
- •No response from the householder on Bell Lane to the request to trim back the overhanging vegetation. Clerk asked to refer the matter to Highways.
- •Council still awaiting clarification on the ratio of councillors to population.
- •No action from HDC on the TPO requests. Clerk to contact HDC again.
- •Repairs and modifications to the Play Area equipment, as suggested by the RoSPA report had been carried out.

Cemetery

- •A water-table test borehole had now been sunk in the cemetery extension.
- •It was noted that the gate lock was broken.
- •The contractors had sprayed the paths to clear the weed growth before the winter.
- •Council agreed to seek quotations for further repairs to the cemetery walls.

Playing Field

•Members agreed that a letter be sent to all residents on Welford Road reaffirming Council's right to close unauthorised accesses onto the Playing Field.

Allotments

•Both previously advertised vacant plots now let. Waiting list now set up.

Traffic Issues

•Council heard that 20% of village residents would still need to back a Speed Check Campaign before it could be implemented.

Correspondence

 $\bullet \text{Queries raised about insurance cover for Bosworth Festival or similar events seemed favourable}. \\$

Any Other Business

Updating Council's Standing Orders, Financial Regulations and Risk Assessment was deferred until full Council could be convened.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of Husbands Bosworth Parish Council will be on Tuesday, November 3rd at 7.30pm in the Committee Room of the Village Hall.

LOCAL OFFICERS

Husbands Bosworth Parish Council: Councillors

William Fletcher 880910(Chair)
Melvyn Forman 880281
Geoffrey Armitage 880066
Patricia Day 880748
Heather O'Connor 880165
Susan Fisher 880026

Parish Clerk

Jackie Fletcher, 13 School Lane, H.B. LE17 6JU Tel: 880910

District Councillor

Brian Smith 10 Butt Lane, H.B. LE17 6LN Tel: 880021

Email: b.smith@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor

Graham Hart

Lilac Cottage, Willoughby Waterleys Tel: 0116 2478600

Email: ghart@leics.gov.uk

Seasoned Hardwood Logs and Kindling

Sourced from Local
Sustainable Woodlands
FREE, Fast, Friendly
and Reliable
Home Delivery Service
Delivered in convenient and
Re-useable bags
Contact: Mark on
07813 103995
or

whmestate@btinternet.com

NORTH KILWORTH WHARF BOAT SERVICES

Station Road, North Kilworth Lutterworth LE17 6JB Stockists of Calorgas, household fuels & red diesel Local delivery Dayboat hire

> Call John & Jane Pugh Tel: 01858 881723 Mobile: 07967 087290



CHURCH NEWS

All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary's Roman Catholic Church

WE'LL MEET AGAIN...

If you have memories of the war, or simply wish to remember those who fought to protect our freedom, then come and meet together at an afternoon tea in Husbands Bosworth Church Hall between 3.00pm and 4.30pm on Wednesday, November 11th. Bring along memories and memorabilia. The meeting will be hosted by All Saints Church, in association with the Royal British Legion. Contact Rev. Alison Hampton 880351, Rev. Andrew Rhoades 460150 or Robert Maxwell 880361.

REMEMBRANCE SERVICES

Remembrance Services will be held on Sunday, November 8th at 10.45am in All Saints Parish Church, Husbands Bosworth and the Baptist Chapel, Arnesby. Contact Rev. Alison Hampton on 880351 or Pastor Johnny Hutton on 0116 2478392 for more details.

CHURCH AND CHRISTMAS SHOPPING TRIP

Join a trip to Leicester to see how Leicester Diocese works, with a tour around Church House then get your Christmas gifts in the afternoon. The trip is planned for Tuesday, December 1st. We have arranged a tour around Church House followed by prayers at the Cathedral and a brief tour of the new John Lewis Store, with complimentary tea or coffee. Cost £7.80 per person for the coach, which returns at 4.30pm. BOOKING ESSENTIAL. Call Kathryn Rhoades 460150 or Rev. Alison 880351 to book your place by November 9th.

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA

Altar:

Nov 1 - Janice Staples Nov 8, 15 - Ann Saxton

Nov 22, 29 - Penny Mattock

Children's Corner:

Nov 1 - Penny Arscott

Nov 8, 15 - Volunteer needed

Nov 22, 29 - Heather O'Connor

Call Heather 880165 if you would like to join the Flower Rota

METHODIST CHURCH

Coffee Morning

Wednesday, November 18th 10.00am-12.00noon. at 12, Butt Lane. Visitors always welcome.

REMEMBERING...

All Saints Church is celebrating All Souls Day with a special Service of Remembrance for departed loved ones on Monday, November 2nd at 7.30pm.

The Garden of Remembrance will be dedicated at this service.

Parish Notices

Baptism

Isabella Sophia Smith September 28th 2009

CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL

All Saints Christmas Festival will take place on Saturday, November 28th and Sunday, 29th from 10.00am to 5.00pm.

Entry is £2.50 per person; accompanied children under 14 FREE.

Light refreshments, lunches, teas and coffee will be available in church. There will be the usual mix of musical entertainment throughout the weekend and competitions for children. Entry forms for exhibitors are distributed with this issue of the *Bugle*. Remember, entries can be of any subject relating to the Festive Season. Entries are invited from individuals, clubs, activity groups or businesses.

Please come along and support the church's main fundraising event of the year. The weekend will close with an Advent Service at 5.00pm on Sunday 29th.

CHURCH SERVICES

All Saints Parish Church

NOVEMBER

- 1` 6.30pm Join with Methodists
- 2 7.30pm All Souls Service
- 8 10.45am Service of Remembrance
- 15 11.00am Benefice Service at Theddingworth
- 22 10.30am Family Communion
- 29 5.00pm Advent Service

Short Communion every Wed. at 9.15am Churchwardens:

Peter Jones 880741 Brian Smith 880021

Vicar:

Rev. Alison Hampton 880351

Methodist Church

- 1 Mrs. J Moore (Joined by All Saints)
- 8 Rev. Peter Green
- 15 Mr. G Herbert
- 22 Rev. B Kennard (Communion)
- 29 Mr. R Stephenson

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Contacts:

Rev. Brian Kennard 462889 Senior Church Steward: Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

St Mary's Roman Catholic Church

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:

Robert Constable-Maxwell 880361 Father Owen O'Neil 462359

KILTECH DECORATORS

Husbands Bosworth

Domestic & Commercial Decorators

Tel: 07977 889156 01858 881001

Free Quotations Decorating since 1966

BOSWORTH GARAGE

Vehicle servicing and MoTs Collection & delivery available Personal attention Call Chris or Trevor 01858 880580 or 07811 625027

DIARY DATES for NOVEMBER

Monday, 2nd All Souls Day Remembrance Service 7.30pm All Saints Church

Tuesday, 3rd Mobile Library

Tuesday, 3rd Parish Council meeting, 7.30pm Committee Room, Village Hall Wednesday 4th Historical Society meeting - The Gunpowder Plot 7.30pm Church Hall

Saturday, 7th Millennium Wood Work Party, 9.00am to 11.00am Wednesday, 11th Afternoon Teas in the Church Hall 3.00pm to 5.00pm Wednesday 11th Craft Group, Committee Room Village Hall 7.30pm

Saturday, 14th Bag2School Collection

Tuesday, 17th Mobile Library

Wednesday, 18th Methodist Coffee Morning, 12 Butt Lane 10.00am - 12.00noon

Friday 20th Christmas Shop Evening in the Village Hall 7.30pm - 9.00pm in aid of the Children in Need appeal

Wed. 25th & Thurs 26th Christmas Festival set-up days 4.00pm - 6.00pm

Thursday, 26th Luncheon Club, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club
Sat. Nov. 28th & Sun. 29th All Saints Christmas Festival 10.00am to 5.00pm

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Tuesday, December 1st Christmas Trip to Leicester

Wednesday, December 2nd Historical Society Quiz and Buffet Supper Evening

Sunday, December 6th Village Hall Flea Market

Wednesday, December 16th Luncheon club

LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:

• 09/01122/FUL Erection of a detached dwelling, 7 Welford Road [G Bennett]
09/01259/TCA Works to trees, The Berries, Berridges Lane [Mrs C Whitbread]
09/01272/FUL Erection of first floor side extension, 36 Welford Road [Mrs I Grant]

Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, Adam and Eve Street, Market Harborough LE167AG. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Head of Planning Services.

Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

MOBILE LIBRARY

HUSBANDS BOSWORTH VILLAGE

ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES)

STOPS & TIMES 2009

School, Welford Road: 1.30pm - 2.45pm*

Berridges Lane: 2.50pm - 3.30pm* NOTE EARLIER TIMES

Church Street: 3.35pm - 4.00pm

Come back to your mobile library!

Not only lending books! Now hiring videos, CDs

& DVDs Local tourist information and free
mobile internet access

****** You can now renew on-line or by phone ******

BUGLE.....FREE ADS.

Phone Mike 880902 or email: hiprice@btinternet.com

FOR SALE

5 tier wooden shelf unit 69"H x 30"W x 14"D £8; Black plastic 5 tier shelf unit 65"H x 28"W x 15"D £8; Black fine mesh fire guard, hardly used £8; Large gate hinges 24" L x 2" W, 3 for £6; Terracotta warrior 41", Made in China £65 Computer table, wheels & sliding shelves, 31"H x 19"D x 24"W with extn shelf £10; Ferrari 348 & 365 models, immaculate, still in their boxes. Ideal Christmas presents £14.50 each;

Solingen chef's knife kit in carry case, unused £95

Phone 880824

FOR SALE

White panelled interior door 24" x 78" x 11/2" £10 ono

Small TV £10 ono Bedside table £5 ono

Small hooped underskirt for wedding dress £20 (£50 new)

Happy to swap items for baby things!

Call 881730

FOR SALE Old German single pine wardrobe, bottom drawer.

Size 3ft wide by 5ft high £80 ono. Tel: 880401

DIANE E. HALL

Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO qualified

Full range of luxury treatments in tranquil surroundings

Facials, body treatments, manicure,

pedicure, waxing, tanning

Stockist of Susan Molyneux products

Brochures and Gift Vouchers available

Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

NIGEL HALL PAINTER & DECORATOR

Property maintenance City & Guilds NVQ No job too small Tel: 01858 880567

07749 639691